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PREFACE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Since 1965, our society has been undergoing a slow and subtle transformation through an influx of 
immigration that rivals that of the late nineteenth century. As part of this transformation, new religions, 
languages, cultural expressions, and social customs are increasingly becoming part of the fabric of our 
everyday lives.  Here at the Balch Institute, we are working to understand and represent this transformation 
by exploring the experiences of new non-European immigrants to the Philadelphia area through our New 
Immigrants Initiative, a series of community-based research and program projects. It has been our privilege 
and our pleasure to become acquainted with the members of these communities and their activities. 
 
For the last two years, the Balch staff has encountered a diverse array of Africans in our midst – a collage 
of languages, nationalities, religions, and associations. Many of us here at the Balch have learned a great 
deal about Africa and Africans through this encounter. This publication is our attempt to share with you 
some of what we have learned. We hope you share our excitement as you become acquainted with these 
latest arrivals to our city, and we encourage you to explore the resources listed in the accompanying 
community directory.  
 
To those Africans who have been here for several generations and to those who have just arrived, we look 
forward to continuing our work with you in documenting and representing your African experience in 
America. 
 

 
 
John Tenhula 
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initiating just such a research project, and here was one already established and funded, just waiting for 
someone to do the work!  At this time, I could not have imagined how interesting and satisfying this work 
was to be.  
 
For eighteen months, often accompanied by project photographer Vera Viditz-Ward, I was "in the field" – 
that is, anywhere and everywhere that African immigrants live, work, and congregate in Philadelphia. I 
attended community association meetings and worshiped in African churches. I went to parties and 
celebrations, marking both joyful and solemn occasions, and danced to a variety of rhythms. I ate many 
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Henok, Alfred Kanga, John Kidane, Kuot Mapeok, Jayne Musonye, Alwiya Omar, Suzette Osei, Ibrahima 
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